PTVH NEWSLETTER N° 42 SEPTEMBER 2015



Www.punnettstown.org



It's September already and the schools are back, so we must make the most of the sunny days before winter sets in.

We had a successful **Motor Show** and **Dog Show** in spite of the bitterly cold day and threatening rain. Thank you to everyone who turned up with their vehicles and dogs, and to the spectators. Although we didn't make much money, everyone

who came enjoyed it. We have provisionally booked the date for next year (Sunday 19th June 2016) and with feedback and other ideas, we plan to make it bigger and better.



By the time you read this our **Defibrillator** should be almost up and running. It is being placed beside the main Village Hall door. Tumbledown Training and your Parish Councillor, Pat Clark, have both contributed towards the purchase and installation of this. Sarah Thorby of Tumbledown Training is prepared to conduct training sessions, so please ring her for more information.

There are plans for a **Christmas Shopping Evening** on **Friday 27**th **November**. Details on posters or on the website nearer the time.

Country Lunches provide lunches for the elderly in the Village Hall fortnightly and they need additional helpers. So, if you can carry a plate of food, wash up, and lay tables, they need you. In particular they need an able bodied person to set up tables and chairs at 11 am and pack them away at 2 pm. The commitment would be for 5 Wednesdays a year between 11 am and 2:30 pm working as part of a team. Helpers receive a free lunch! Please ring Ann \$\mathbb{\textit{863996}}\$. There are also a few spare places for diners.

Special points of interest:

- Jumble Sale
- Quiz
- Bonfire & Fireworks
- Bingo
- Christmas Shopping Evening
- Midwinter Feast
- Defibrillator
- Country Lunches







Our next Jumble Sale is on **Saturday 26**th **September** at **2 pm.** Let's hope we can beat last year's record amount raised of £500 as the money goes towards paying off the Doctor's Surgery Mortgage. Jumble can be brought to the Hall on the morning of the Sale or to the Friday coffee morning.

There will be a Quiz on Friday 9th October to start promptly at 7:30 pm. There will be a Fish and Chip/Sausage/Veggie Supper and we need numbers and payment by Tuesday 6th October. Bring your own drink. Phone Maggie **☎830645** to book.





A new venture is a Bingo Afternoon on Sunday 15th November 2-5 pm. The cost is £5 for the afternoon and includes a cream tea. There will be various prizes and everyone is welcome to join in the fun. Ring Tina **☎01323 849561** for more information.



Our annual Bonfire and Fireworks Display is on Saturday 31st October starting at 6:30 pm. There will be a BBQ, bonfire, refreshments as well as a spectacular fireworks display. The fireworks are sponsored by local businesses, and we are very grateful for their support.

Entry is by donation.



The next Midwinter Feast will be on Saturday 16th January at 7:30 pm. For those of you who missed it last year, make a note of the date as it was a really good, fun evening with lovely food, great costumes and decorations. This time we are planning entertainment as well. Do dress up and join in. Tickets are £15 and include drink (£5 for under elevens). Tickets are available from Sue 2831661 and should be purchased by Wednesday 6th January 2016.



mince

New Years Day there will be morris dancers in North Street starting at the Windmill at 11:30 am and then progressing to the bottom of North Street where hospitality of pies and drink is generously being given out by some of the residents. All are welcome.

Coffee Mornings

Contacts

Contact numbers for any help, suggestions, infor-

Richard /Maggie 2830645

Craig/Sue **2831661**



Coffee mornings are held every Friday (except Christmas Day) from 10:30 - 12:30 where you may expect coffee, cakes, books and interesting people to talk to.

Donations of books and puzzles are much appreciated.

Thank you for taking the time to read this Newsletter.



mation, queries etc.

